
Union Township Board of Supervisors 
Minutes/ Regular Meeting 

January 3, 2023 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on January 3, 2023.  
Supervisors Reitz, Allred and Bieber were present.  Atty. Lyons and Kevin Sokol were also in attendance. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:15 PM followed by the pledge to the flag. 
 
Having reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by 
Mark Bieber and carried to approve the minutes as presented. 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Mark Bieber gave a Roadmaster report. 
 
Discussion was held with Atty. Lyons on the Subdivision Ordinance changes.  A work session will be 
scheduled to come to an agreement before moving forward. 
 
A motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to advertise the Board’s intent 
to appoint a CPA firm to perform the duties of the annual audit in place of the elected auditors for a 
period of five years. 
 
Discussion was held with the Board on changing the frequency of payroll.  A motion was made by Billy 
Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to authorize the secretary to change the payroll to a bi-
weekly schedule starting with January 2023. 
 
Checks 5261-5288 were presented for payment with bills totaling $147,584.45.  A motion was made by 
Tom Reitz, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to approve bills as presented. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 8:45 was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried. 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
       Wendy Yoder 
       Secretary 
 
 
 
General Fund  $104,737.20 
State Fund  $2,355.05 
Equipment Fund $1,098.06 
ARP Fund  $171,472.42 
Total   $279,662.73 
 
      
 
 
 
 


